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Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration  
Project Title: Annual Water Main Replacement, Project 19-21: PRV Installation on North Whisman Road 

and Evandale Avenue; Whitney Drive, Whitney Court, and Parker Court Water Main Replacements 
City/County: City of Mountain View, Santa Clara County, California 

Public Review Period: June 9, 2022 to July 11, 2022 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City of Mountain View (City) has prepared a Draft Mitigated Negative 
Declaration (MND) for the Annual Water Main Replacement, Project 19-21: PRV Installation on North 
Whisman Road and Evandale Avenue; Whitney Drive, Whitney Court, and Parker Court Water Main 
Replacements, which is available beginning on June 9, 2022 for review and comment by the public and all 
interested persons, agencies, and organizations for a period of 30 days, ending on July 11, 2022. All 
comments on the Draft MND must be received by that date. 

Project Location: The project sites are located in the City of Mountain View near the intersection of North 
Whisman Road and Evandale Avenue, as well as on Whitney Drive, Whitney Court, and Parker Court. 

Project Description: The City is implementing a project identified in their Annual Water and Sewer Main 
Replacements, Projects 19-21 and 19-22 which includes installing a pressure reducing valve near the 
intersection of North Whisman Road and Evandale Avenue and replacing water mains on Whitney Drive 
(1,200 linear feet), Whitney Court (125 linear feet) and Parker Court (124 linear feet).  These proposed 
improvements would occur within existing road rights-of-way.  The purpose of the project is to provide 
updated facilities and to meet future demand and fire flow requirements per the amended Bayshore 
Precise Plan and various utility impact studies from future developments and to replace aged facilities. 
   
Potentially Significant Environmental Effects: Potentially significant impacts in the following areas are 
discussed in the Mitigated Negative Declaration: Biological Resources, Cultural and Tribal Cultural Resources, 
and Geology and Soils. Each potentially significant effect is reduced to a less-than-significant level through 
mitigation.  

Public Review and Comment: Comments on the Draft MND must be received by July 11, 2022. The 
document will be available for review on the City of Mountain View Website: 
https://www.mountainview.gov/depts/pw/projects/interceptor_force_trunk_main_rehabilitation_proje
ct.asp. An electronic or paper copy of the Draft MND can be requested by contacting Toni Eguilos at 650-
903-6097 or Toni.Eguilos@mountainview.gov. Comments on the Draft MND may be submitted in writing 
to: Toni Eguilos, City of Mountain View, Public Works Division, 231 N. Whisman Road, Mountain View, CA 
94043 or Toni.Eguilos@mountainview.gov.  
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